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To the Editor:We thank Professor Ghosh for comments on our
paper and emphasizing on the role of FDP, D-Dimer and
serum fibrinogen in diagnosing DIC [1]. In our case, we ruled
out bacterial sepsis withDIC as a cause by a negative CRP and
blood culture in a stable non sick looking neonate [1]. The
inadvertent error which led to the misunderstanding is regret-
ted. Dengue infection can be complicated by DIC in patients
with severe illness who present with shock and organ failure
[2]. However DIC as the cause of acral discoloration is un-
likely because of the following reasons:

The neonate was hemodynamically stable with good pe-
ripheral circulation and did not require intensive care support.
For DIC to cause acral discoloration, there should be evidence
of thrombus formation in vessels of the distal areas of the leg
and foot which was ruled out by presence of good peripheral
pulses and Doppler pulsatility. If the acral discoloration was
truly associated with DIC (which then would be due to throm-
bosis), the discoloration would not have disappeared without
starting specific therapy like heparin, which was not done in
the index case. In contrast, the leg discoloration was the first to

improve compared to other areas of echymosis and purpura,
suggesting that it may not be a truly thrombo-hemorrhagic
phenomena. Finally, thrombocytopenia, prolonged PT and
aPTT, elevated liver enzymes can all be explained by dengue
virus infection itself. The leg discoloration was probably due
to a vasogenic cause and may be a part of dengue vasculop-
athy. More studies are needed to ascertain the cause.
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